
May 18，2021 

 

To our students 
 

Kenta Hiramoto 

Dean of Faculty of Economics and Business 

 
Because of the surge in infection of Covid-19, a state of emergency was declared in 
Hokkaido starting on May 16th. Accordingly, the BCP of Hokkaido University was 
raised, and it is currently at Level 3. We take the following measures to prevent the 
spread of infection on campus as well as from commuting to the campus. 
 

1. In School of Economics (both graduate and undergraduate programs), ALL 
classes to be held ON-LINE, NOT on a face-to-face basis. For those courses 
scheduled to have face-to-face class, the instructors will notify you of specific 
class dates from which the class will shift online. 
 

2. The Academic Affairs office of School of Economics will be CLOSED. Please 
contact the Academic Affairs office through e-mails, telephone, or postal mails. 
The contact addresses are as follows: 

Hokkaido University, School of Economics, Academic Affairs  
    e-mail：ecokyomu@jimu.hokudai.ac.jp 

Phone: 011-706-3163/011-706-3164 
Postal address: Kita 9, Nishi 7, Kita-ku, Sapporo, 060-0809 Japan 

  
3. The Economics department library will be CLOSED. To check out books, please 

make a reservation. Submit the reservation request at least one day before you 
wish to visit the library (by 16:30 of the day before the check-out day). 
However, please note that the library may not be able to arrange the books 
according to the time schedule above. 
 
e-mail：eco@lib.hokudai.ac.jp 
 

4. Graduate students are prohibited from using the study rooms. In case it is 
necessary to enter the building (to pick up stuff in the study room, for example), 
borrow the key at the Security. Please limit the time of stay to minimal. 

 
Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. And, please take the highest level of 
caution to prevent infection. 
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